


                         
[bookmark: _GoBack] REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 16th, 2024, AT 6:30 P.M. 
CASTLE VALLEY TOWN BUILDING - 2 CASTLE VALLEY DRIVE 

**This meeting was held on Zoom only due to a staff member having COVID. The anchor site was the Town Building.
Council Members Present on Zoom:  Mayor Duncan, Council Members Gibson, Holland, Hill and O’Brien 
Absent: None
Others Present on Zoom: Dorje Honer, Ron Drake, Laurie Simonson, John Groo, Pam Hackley and Bob Lippman.
Present at the anchor site:  Jocelyn Buck
Regular Town Meeting
M Duncan called the Meeting to Order and read the electronic meeting determination at 6:31 PM, Buck called role.
1. Open Public Comment: None
2. Approval of Minutes:
8.21.2024 Regular Town Council Meeting Minutes
CM Hill moved to approve the Minutes from 8.21.2024 as presented; CM O’Brien seconded motion passed unanimously.
8.27.2024 Special Town Council Meeting Minutes
CM Hill moved to approve the Minutes from 8.27.2024; CM O’Brien seconded motion passed unanimously.
9.18.2024 Regular Town Council Meeting Minutes
CM Hill moved to approve the Minutes from 9.18.2024; CM O’Brien seconded motion passed unanimously.
9.30.2024 Special Town Council Meeting Minutes
CM O’Brien moved to approve the Minutes from 9.30.2024; CM Hill seconded motion passed unanimously.	    
3. Executive Reports:  
*Water Agent and Water Committee Report - John Groo reported that Janae Wallace (UGS) was in the valley today replacing the Castle Creek transducer  above  the Daystar diversion . The old one was washed away during recent flood events.  The final round of the domestic well measurements will be done in mid-November. At that point UGS will have enough data to complete the Water Study. 
*Road Department Report- Honer - no questions
*Planning & Land Use Commission-Faylene Roth- CM Gibson requested a PDF of the latest Subdivision Ordinance draft.                      
*Utah Renewable Communities-CM Gibson reported the URC Board approved resolutions regarding termination/opt out fees. A $30 termination fee after the opt out period was adopted. Low income termination fees will be waived.  RMP will submit the solicitation documents to the Public Service Commission next month.                                     
*Fire District-Chief Drake reported the trucks were ready for the Gourd Festival parade.   
4. Correspondence:  None
5. Administrative Matters & Procedures:  CM Hill stated the Treasurer’s report will be presented next month. No Town letters. Zoom Meeting Audio problems Buck reported that Thompson and herself are looking into updating the Owl software and/or adding another microphone to improve the volume on Zoom meetings.
 NEW BUSINESS    
6. Discussion and Possible Action re: Draft Castle Valley Water Management Plan. 
CM Hill had read the entire document and several typos that Groo fixed. CM Hill complimented the Water Advisory Committee (WAC) on all their excellent work on the Plan. Groo explained that if the Grand County Water Source Overlay District is adopted by the County and it also includes the Castle Valley aquifer a lot of the work towards the Town’s Watershed Ordinance will be done. The Town’s Watershed Protection Ordinance would be collaboration between the WAC and the Town’s Water Attorney John Clyde. The Ordinance would then pass to the Planning and Land Use Commission and the Town Council. CM O’Brien added that he has encouraged the County to include the Castle Valley aquifer in the Overlay District hopefully that will be resolved by next summer. 
Discussion continued on well metering options for domestic wells in the Valley. This could be State mandated in the future. CM Holland complimented the WAC on the Plan. Groo explained that this is the first Draft of the Plan there still needs to be some “workshopping” and Community input before the Plan can/will be adopted. Going forward Groo will prepare an updated draft for the Town website and there will be a workshop on the Plan in January. CM Holland suggested putting out a Town updates email to explain/ promote the Plan and the workshop. M Duncan and the Council thanked the WAC - John Groo, Robert O’Brien, Pam Hackley and Dave Erley.
Item dropped 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS -none
7. Closed Meeting (If necessary)
8. Payment of the bills. (+ payment to Utah Withholding)
CM Gibson moved to pay the bills, CM O’Brien seconded, motion passed unanimously. 
ADJOURNMENT
CM Hill moved to adjourn, CM O’Brien seconded, motion passed unanimously.
M Duncan adjourned the Meeting at 7:35 PM 

Approved:                                                                  Attested:
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